
Your Reference: 2020-B-07359 Our Reference: 191149

13th January 2021 

Sara Clarke 
Manager, COVID-19 Fast-track Consenting 
Ministry for the Environment 

Electronically delivered to fasttrackconsenting@mfe.govt.nz 

Dear Sara, 

RESPONSE TO FURTHER INFORMATION REQUEST FOR KAPUNI GREEN 
HYDROGEN PROJECT 

In response to your further information request (the request) received via email on 08th 
December 2020, I can confirm the following information below which corresponds with the 
numbering used in your letter.  

1. As discussed in the application and further information, the applicant has engaged with
Te Korowai o Ngaruahine and have been directed by the iwi authority to engage with
Ngāti Manuhiakai and Ngāti Tu hapū directly.  Through this engagement the applicant
has developed cultural mitigation measures for the project which are anticipated to be
agreed to by both hapū.  It is the applicant’s expectation that the resource consent
application will outline the agreed cultural mitigation measures for the project including
confirmation from both hapū and the iwi authority that a cultural impact assessment is
not required in accordance with Schedule 6 Section 9(5)(b) of the COVID-19 Recovery
(Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020.

2. The applicant does not anticipate any adverse effects on the high-pressure gas and
liquid petroleum pipeline that the proposed hydrogen pipeline at the Ballance Kapuni
site will be required to traverse.  It is common for gas and liquid petroleum pipelines to
intersect.  The applicant has consulted with the owner/operator of the pipeline (Firstgas
Group) and they have provided a letter of comfort confirming that there are no obvious
legal or technical barriers that would prohibit the installation of the proposed hydrogen
pipeline across the Firstgas Group pipeline provided due process is followed.  A copy
of this letter is attached.

3. Aside from the easement related to the aforementioned Firstgas Group pipeline at the
Ballance Kapuni site, none of the easements on other land involved in the project
would have any impact on the project proceeding due to those easements being
significant distances away from the proposed turbines, power cable routes and
associated infrastructure.Rele
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We trust that the above provides the necessary information for MfE to continue with their 
evaluation of the application.  If you have any questions about any matters contained above 
please feel free to call me to discuss further. 

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Cam Twigley 
Director, Planning and Environment 
 
(on behalf of Hiringa Energy Ltd and Ballance Agri-Nutrients Ltd)  
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APPENDIX A FIRSTGAS GROUP LETTER 

 
 

Rele
as

ed
 un

de
r th

e p
rov

isio
n o

f 

the
 O

ffic
ial

 In
for

mati
on

 Act 
19

82
 



Rele
as

ed
 un

de
r th

e p
rov

isio
n o

f 

the
 O

ffic
ial

 In
for

mati
on

 Act 
19

82
 



Rele
as

ed
 un

de
r th

e p
rov

isio
n o

f 

the
 O

ffic
ial

 In
for

mati
on

 Act 
19

82
 




